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ACCIDENT

Aircraft Type and Registration:  Vans RV-9A, G-CDMF

No & Type of Engines:  � Lycom�ng O-320-E2D p�ston eng�ne

Year of Manufacture:  2006 

Date & Time (UTC):  2 September 2007 at �500 hrs

Location:  Oaksey Park Airfield, Wiltshire

Type of Flight:  Pr�vate 
  
Persons on Board: Crew - � Passengers - �

Injuries: Crew - None Passengers - None

Nature of Damage:  Damage to propeller, nose gear, canopy, left w�ng t�p 
and upper fin/rudder

Commander’s Licence:  Pr�vate P�lot’s L�cence

Commander’s Age:  59 years

Commander’s Flying Experience:  �32 hours (of wh�ch �8 were on type)
 Last 90 days - �5 hours
 Last 28 days - �0 hours

Information Source:  A�rcraft Acc�dent Report Form subm�tted by the p�lot

Synopsis

After a bounced land�ng, the a�rcraft touched down 
heavily on its nose gear and then flipped inverted.  The 
var�able and gusty w�nd cond�t�ons probably contr�buted 
to the acc�dent.

History of the flight

The aircraft was on a return flight from St. Omer in 
France.  The pilot overflew Oaksey Park airfield to 
determ�ne the w�nd d�rect�on and strength from the two 
w�ndsocks.  He est�mated the w�nd as var�able from 
270º at �0 kt w�th gusts to �5 kt.  He then manoeuvred 
the a�rcraft for a left downw�nd approach to Runway 22 
(grass).  During final approach he reduced the airspeed 
to 65 mph and selected full flap.  There was some 

turbulence and the a�rcraft’s s�nk rate �ncreased so he 
added some power.  Close to the runway threshold the 
p�lot not�ced that the w�ndsock was veer�ng left and 
r�ght of the centrel�ne by about 20º.  He was work�ng 
hard to keep the w�ngs level w�th a�leron and the nose 
stra�ght w�th rudder.  After cross�ng the threshold he 
reduced the power to IDLE and started to flare.  The 
a�rcraft’s nose suddenly p�tched up by about �0º and 
then the a�rcraft dropped suddenly, about 3 to 4 feet, 
and landed ta�l down.  It bounced on �ts ma�n gear back 
�nto the a�r and then landed heav�ly, nose down, on �ts 
nose land�ng gear.  The nosewheel dug �nto the ground 
and the aircraft flipped upside down onto its back.
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The p�lot and h�s passenger were unable to ex�t the 

inverted aircraft.  Shortly thereafter the airfield manager 

arr�ved w�th an axe and used �t to cut out a sect�on of 

canopy large enough for the p�lot and h�s passenger to 

crawl out of the a�rcraft.

Pilot’s assessment of the cause

The p�lot reported that h�s land�ng a�rspeed was too low 
for the gusty weather cond�t�ons and that he bel�eved 
w�nd shear near the runway threshold contr�buted to the 
acc�dent.


